The Joint Boards (JB) of Fairview met June 10.  Elders and Trustees had separate meetings following the JB meeting.

A lot of routine business is done in these meetings – committee reports, financial reports, maintenance issues, membership change requests, building use requests, etc. – but increasingly, JB members are concerned with our call process and the effect that Pastor Jeff’s illness and convalescence are having on that process.
At the end of 2018, Board members were keenly aware of conflicts eating away at the unity of our Province and, to a lesser degree, of the Fairview congregation.  When the Provincial Elders Conference (PEC) recommended we institute a year long (more or less) transitional process, the JB gave its unanimous approval.  The process began in earnest with our “Day of Discovery” on March 31.
No one could anticipate Jeff’s illness, and it has delayed, but not halted, the transitional process.  Our Transitional Support Team, consisting of Melissa Thompson, Jeanne Willard, Stella Brendle, and chaired by Amy Mendenhall, has continued to work in consultation with Ruth Burkaw from the PEC, and we now find ourselves not far behind our original transition schedule.
Our optimistic, but not unreasonable, projection has Jeff gradually growing back into his position by late summer, and our call process in full swing some time this fall.  

Two conclusions:  First, fight discouragement.  Pray for Fairview, our church officers and staff.  God is really in charge of this.  We’re His people and this is His house, and this is all part of His plan.  It will be done in His way and in His time.
Second, Victoria, Lewis, and Patricia deserve all the gratitude we can muster.  Our staff, together with Rev. Don Griffin, have taken on additional tasks and worries and put in lots of additional time.  Fairview is one blessed church to have such people as these.
In His service,
Marshall Mathers, Vice-chair
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